WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 10, 2003

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on February 10, 2003.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present were Mr. Mrs. Randy Clear and Dorothy Weldon.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was adjusted by adding Randy Clear.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of January 13, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Oesterle to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Public comment:  Randy Clear representing Mid-Michigan Rubbish would like to contract for our rubbish removal.  He would charge $310.00 a month plus $64.00 a month for the 4 yard dumpster.  This would be a monthly charge of $374.00.  He would come on the third Saturday from 9 a.m. – noon.  The board will act upon this next month.

Moved by Turstee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to officially approve the forms that Ken Chamberlain distributed last month on the Zoning, Building, Plumbing and Mechanical.  Motion carried.

Communiqués: DEQ-RE: Renewal on permit extend to December 31, 2003 for Wolverine Pipeline Company;  Ingham County Health Dept.-RE:  Roger Graf discharging milk house and farm waste and home waste to Doan Creek is in violation of the Ingham County Sanitary Codes  and old 4 inch well not properly abandoned is also up for review and both issues must be addressed within 30 days;  Bureau of Construction Codes-RE:  stating that after additional review that Charles Hawkins does not appear to have the four years of experience in structural building construction as a contractor and that his application for provisional registration as a building inspector is denied;  Stockbridge Community School District-Re:  Special Meeting regarding growth and development patterns of the area on Thursday, March 13 with refreshments at 6:30 p.m. and program at 7 p.m. at Heritage Elementary Schools;  Campbell, Kusterer & Co., P.C.-RE:  contract for 2004 Audit for $2,000;  Stockbridge Fire Run on Swan Rd.(Supervisor Marshall will check into this charge); Stockbridge Area Ambulance, Inc.-RE:  Yearly standby fee base upon the 2001 ambulance calls by our township was 9% at a $1,000 for each percent which would equal $9,000 for standby fee;  Ingham County Road Commission-RE: 2003 Local Road Improvement Program with allocation amount at $22,200; Williamston Enterprise-RE: Salary information;  Revenue Sharing Payments form;  DTE Energy-RE: Annual report;  Burnham & Flower Insurance Policy.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to give all elected officials 3% cost of living increase.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to increase the mileage rate to the government rate of 36 cents per mile.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay all the bills that were presented.  Motion carried.  

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

